
 

 

                     IronOaks Tennis Club(IOTC) 
Board Meeting Minutes 

February 12, 2018 
1PM – Ocotillo Room 

 
 OFFICERS:   Dave Wilcox ( Pres.), Carol Mellinger (Secry),    
                                  Mike Davin & Dar Brasch (Play Directors), Norb Guimond (Ex Officio), 
                                  
             ATTENDEES:  Kwong Young(Blue Star) 
  
REPORTS 
 
Treasurers Report: Doug Swanson was not present but Dave Wilcox went thru the income and 
expenses for last month. The income was $2,016.00 and expenses were $279.43 which leaves a 
balance of $6333.53. 
 
The Nomination Committee was not present so there was no report. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
Jason Morton Planning Update (3/1 – 3/4) 
 
Kwong Young said it was common that many tennis players do not sign up until we get closer to the 
date of the event. 
 
Sponsors are being pursued by Kwong Young and Dave Wilcox and we have already received one 
sponsors check from Arizona Sanitation. 
 
Play Director Activities 
 
Dar Brasch and Mike Davin talked about eliminating some of the socials for next year. With team 
tennis this year and all of the other tournaments it has been hard finding players for all the social 
events. Mike said the Sun Bird social was a mistake on the event sheet and he contacted Charlotte 
Waird at Sunbird and cancelled the event. Dar discussed changing the date of the All Club Social to 
December 8th, 2018. She said all our snowbirds should be back by then and the date would work 
better with our schedule. Mike and Dar will get with Cottonwood and discuss their schedule to set 
dates for the gender and mixed closed tournaments on the new master schedule.  
 
Update on NWC Dance Fund Raiser 
 
Carol discussed the possibility of IOTC paying partially for the band. She described the rate increase 
from Stone and Barrel and this year they had to take the highest priced meal as the standard rate.  
Because of the food increase we will not break even. We raised the price of the tickets this year but 
felt the participation would drop if it were any higher. All the money collected from the baskets/raffle 



 

 

and silent auctions go directly to Neighbors Who Care. Dave Wilcox asked that we give them a figure 
as soon as we get it. Carol said the people working on the dance have contributed the cost of the 
decorations, baskets and time in preparing for the dance. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
Dave Wilcox discussed the possibility of the board taking a stand on the pickleball issues. 
Dar Brasch said it might be wise to stay silent for we do not know all the opinions of the tennis 
members.  There was some discussion about our clay courts being converted to a parking lot and 
pickleball courts. The Field of Dreams ball field being converted to pickleball was also discussed. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 2:30PM.  The next meeting will be March 12, 2018 at 1PM in the 
Ocotillo Room. 


